All officials present at this meeting.

Dr. Houser presented a Health Dept budget for 1961-62.

He wanted to encourage the Commissioners to be in favor of a Nursing Home BillwThis would probably be connected with the St. "ary's Hospital, for use of snack bar, etc., but in no way operated by the hospital. He asked that his expenses of \$125.00 per month be labelled "salary" and that he be given an additional \$50 per month for expenses.

Mr. Binnsfield, Chief of the Div. of Food Control of Md., had written Geo. Clarke, proprietor of the Leonardtown Dairy, that his license would be revoked due to the label on his milk cartons. This was discussed with Dr. Houser.

Mr. Robert E. King, Jr and Mr. Harry Ocker of the Bd. of Education came to request the Commissioners to sign a request for \$250,000.00 of the State School Loan of 1956, to which the Commissioners are still entitled. No special proj-The three Commissioners ect was named for which the money will be used. signed the request and Mr. King was so advised.

Mr. J.Julius Johnson, County Agent came in with Dr. Foster and Mr. Wm. Smith of the Div. of Mosquito Control, Md. Univ. They discussed the possibility of the County assuming full control of the Mosquito Control project. State is still willing to continue the present arrangement, but due to the excessive travelling expenses incident to this work, it might be cheaper if the County had their own laborers. This year it will be necessary to employ 4 men and 2 trucks. Mr. Bill Rigby who was in charge of this operation in the County last year will be back but will need 3 more men. be County Superintendent, with Smith Supt for the State. No decision.

SRC Jr. Raley and Mr. Capps of Town Creek Manor came in. Mr. Capps asked the Commissioners to take over Sherman Street in Town Creek Manor. Jr. Raley and Commissioner Hodges will meet Mr. Capps at 8:30 am Thurs. regarding the above.

Letter from M.W. Townsend, Avenue, Md. complaining of conditions of Public Dump used by people of the 7th District -he was advised SRC will take care of this matter.

"Weight Limit" signs will be placed on several County roads to prevent large trucks from using and breaking them.

J. Frank Raley, Jr., Co-Chairman of the Study Committee came in. He informed the Commissioners he would try and have a complete report ready for them some-Later there could be a meeting between time during the week of the 22nd. the Commissioners and several members of the Study Committee and the St. Mary'sCo Delegates regarding the reports and recommendations.

Meeting adjourned at 3;30 pm

approved Leonard Softvey president